Your Quality Council!
Upwell Parish Council has been awarded ‘Quality Council’ status for the second time, following a lengthy reaccreditation process. The Quality Council scheme judges local town and parish councils on their performance, efficiency, effort to engage the local community and provision of a high standard of services to residents and businesses in their area. 

Upwell was one of the first parishes in Norfolk to gain the accreditation in April 2006 and now it is one of the first to reaccredit (the standard being valid for four years). In order to achieve Quality status, parish and town councils must demonstrate that they have reached the standard required by passing several tests. There are currently 34 Quality Councils in Norfolk (out of over 400 towns and parish councils). The scheme is designed to provide a benchmark of minimum standards for parish and town councils and enable them to better represent the communities they serve. The scheme also aims to enhance relationships between local councils, principal authorities and community and voluntary sector organisations.
It took four months to prepare the necessary documentation to submit for the qualification but Clerk, Kate Cobley, thinks it was worth the effort:

“ It seemed like a real slog at times, but putting the evidence portfolio together made me think about the processes and procedures we have in place as a council and where they needed to be updated or changed to reflect the local communities needs. We realised that we could do more to engage residents in local democracy and so we are holding an open evening before our Parish Assembly this year to encourage people to come and have a look at what is on offer in the village and get involved if they want to. We will also be providing more information to residents about local democracy and services in our quarterly newsletter and will be putting more council information on our website so parishioners can access our agendas and minutes on-line.”

The Parish Council is keen to hear your thoughts on how it operates, or how it could help local residents better, so if you have a query or concern, please contact the Clerk: Kate Cobley on 01945 772260.
